MINNESOTA HOCKEY OFFICIALS ASSOCIATION
2001 FALL MEETING - DULUTH, MN.

9/22/2001
Meeting Called To Order: 8:05 a.m.
Roll Call - Present
President Eric Olson
North Vice President (Dist. 11) Steve Tatro
South Vice President (Dist. TC) Dennis Alm
Secretary (Dist. 5) Roger Stephens
Treasurer (Dist. 3) Tim Przybylski
District 2 Jim Partlow
District 4 Tom Leary
District 6 Dave Kemp
District 8 Paul Moen
District 10(Minnkota Evaluation Coord.) Bruce Carlson
District 15 Howard Breitkruetz
District LR. Jeff Walters
Minnkota RIC Bill Leslie
Minnkota Seminar Coordinator Corky Jechorek
Junior Hockey League
Absent
District 16 Buzz Olson
REPORTS

Secretary Report - Roger Stephens
Copies of the minutes from the Spring Meeting were handed out, and reviewed. Bruce motioned to accept
the Secretary’s Report, 2nd by .Corky. Motion Carried.

Treasurer’s Report - Tim Przybyiski
Copies of the treasurer’s report were handed out. Tim summarized the income and expenses for the 2000-01
seasons. Dave motioned to accept the Treasurer’s Report, 2nd by Jeff. Motion carried.

North Vice Presidents Report — Steve Tatro

MHOA Camp this summer went well. Steve showed everyone the manuals he handed out to each of the
participants this year. Butch Glaesner came down for a couple of days to help out also. The Leslie Cup was
won by the North again this year. Steve would like to see a core of 3 instructors for the upcoming camps, and
get a few others to come down and work a couple of different days during the week. He left the option for
any of the other Supervisors to come down and work the camp also.

Dave made a motion to have Steve as the Camp Director for next year. The motion was seconded by Jim.
Motion carried. Roger will make the adjustments to the MHOA Camp applications with Steve’s name,
address, and phone number to be on the application for next year. Steve will get copies out to everyone with
any other information needed as well. Paul made a motion to accept the North Vice Presidents Report. The



motion was seconded by Jim.

South Vice Presidents Report — Dennis Alm ]

The rates for the Senior Women’s games for this year will be $30.00 per official for games scheduled
together, and $35.00 for single games. Dennis mention that Dennis Green would be in favor of sponsoring a
meeting in the winter, when there will be a discussion regarding Jr. Gold, and the Metro Hockey League.
The TC District and District 2 had a golf outing this year with a picnic also for their officials, and their
families. This went over real well. Dennis and Jim think this should be expanded to the whole group for next
summer. Dennis will let us know about it later next spring. The South Region Winter Meeting will be
January 2, 2002 at the Ramada again starting at 6;00pm. Jeff made a motion to accept Dennis’ report. The
motion was seconded by Dave. Motion carried.

Presidents Report — Eric Olson

Eric would like to see all the Supervisors extend an invitation to all the officials in their districts to join us for
the Spring & Fall Meetings, especially to the officials where the district is hosting the meetings. We should
all give out the dates and invitations at our seminars this fall as well. A reminder will be noted on the
calendar sent out to all the Supervisors. Dennis made a motion to accept the Presidents Report. The motion
was seconded by Dave. Motion carried.

Minnkota Hockey Report - Minnkota RIC Bill Leslie

Bill met with the new Supervisor for North Dakota, Ryan Kraft. Ryan would like to cooperate with MHOA
as much as possible. He would like Howard to go up to their seminars in the Fargo area, and participate with
him. This will help Howard get recognition from the officials in the Moorhead area who work in District 15.
He will work to assure that the adults will be working as much as possible with the younger Officials in the
area as well.

Last year there were 2861 Officials who registered in the Minnkota District, and 2574 that actually
completed their full registration. Bill can’t understand why there are over 300 who didn’t complete their
registration. The number of Officials that were registered Level 2 & Level 3 were about even in numbers.

Bill has applications on his computer available to e-mail out to those who need registration forms right away.
They would need Acrobat Reader to download these forms. USA Hockey is also using an area out east to
take their tests on-line.

Bill would like to have all those who are interested in attending any of the USA Hockey Camps to contact
him personally. He would be able to keep track of the people he has sent out application to. This would help
with these people getting their applications to Bill in a timely matter. Bill said Bismarck, and Minot is being
considered for hosting the District Officiating Seminar next fall. Bill said he used figures from last year’s
totals to figure out who needed what for their materials for this year. If you would like more please contact
Bill.

Bill explained the differences of the Registrations forms. He wanted all the Supervisors to also let people
know who call for information on the seminars, to remind them to have their member numbers with them
when they sign in. USA Hockey is working at eliminating some paperwork at the seminars for registering by
using the completed closed book tests. Everyone thanked Bill for his hard work over the years, and let him
know how much we all appreciate him. Thank you, Bill. Dave made a motion to accept Bill’s report. The






